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Thank you to all those who comment following the last 

newsletter.  If there is anything you would like to     

include in future editions of the parish newsletter please send them 

to council@overpeover.com. 

The parish council would like to send thanks on 

your behalf to Barclays bank for the  purchase 

of three flashing speed signs.  These are  

hopefully to be installed ready for the school 

summer term.  

They will be situated in the new 30mph zone around the school and it 

is hoped that it will help drivers to observe the new speed limit.   
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Your Parish Council: 

Contact Details for the  Parish Council:  

 

Liz McGrath (Clerk) 

Parkgate Farm 
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Knutsford.  WA16 0TW 
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NEW NEW NEW 
POLICE POLICE POLICE 

CONTACT CONTACT CONTACT 
NUMBERS NUMBERS NUMBERS    

Emergency  

999 

Non Emergency 

101 

Direct Dial Number 

for Homewatch  

 01606 362725 

A50 - please contribute to Cheshire East’s  
review  Following the tragic death on the A50 in October 

2011 and the two other deaths that have         

occurred in recent years the Parish council have been  trying to 

get action on the safety of the A50 both for road users and 

for those who live and work along it in Over Peover. 

Despite the parish council’s best efforts and subsequent       

reviews of the road in Over Peover recommending a speed    

reduction Cheshire East has said that the only way to move 

forward with this is to have another review as the evidence 

gathered in the previous reviews is now out of date.  

Therefore Cheshire East highways will be conducting a  review 

of the A50 in the coming months and there will be an            

opportunity for local residents and users of the road to     

comment and put their views forward.  The Parish Council would 

encourage as many people as possible to do so as they do not 

want to see this road claim any more lives . 

Please keep a watch out for notices and links on the website 

and the parish notice boards.  Alternatively contact the Clerk 

for more information. 

A50 - please contribute to Cheshire 
East’s  
review  



The new booking secretary for the village hall is                                   

Liz McGrath 01565 653844 or email opvillagehall@btinternet.com.   

The Village Hall is available for hire and costs just £10 per hour.  

If you hold a key for the village hall, could you let Liz know your name and  

address for Insurance purposes please? 

 Village Hall - New Management Committee and caretaker 
appointed. 
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The Knutsford Local Area Partnership invite all members of their local community to 

enter a ‘competition’ to create and design an image to be included on a Banner to be 

exhibited when the official Olympic Torch visits Knutsford on 31st May 2012. 

Local communities are being encouraged to enter and all you need to do is be creative and design an image 

or picture which represents your local Community and link it to an Olympic theme. For Example: you may 

choose to draw or paint a well known local landmark displayed in the 5 Olympic Rings, an athlete running 

past your school or the name of a Community Group written on gold, silver and bronze medals… 

 

Criteria and specifications for entry are listed below:- 

The competition is open to all members of the local community for example; schools, brownies, scouts, a 

group of friends, voluntary groups or individual residents. 

All entries must be submitted to the Competition coordinator within your Town or Parish Council. 

All entries must be the size of  A4  and in landscape 

Images can include drawings using felt tip, pen, paint, photographs, electronic images or collage 

The material used can be paper or fabric  

The closing date of the competition for all entries to have been submitted to the ‘Embrace The Games 

Group’  is Friday 30th March 2012  

(A panel of local representatives will be selected to judge the entries )– the ‘Banner’ will have capacity 

for up to 100 designs and should the number of entries exceed 100, arrangements for those designs not 

chosen for the banner to also be displayed at the event. 

 

The winner/s of the competition will invited to attend the ‘Official torch Event’ and parade the ‘Banner’ 

on the day (to be confirmed). 

 

For all questions or queries please contact either  

richard.christopherson@cheshireeast.gov.uk or val.burlison@cheshireeast.gov.uk  

Olympic Torch Banner Competition 

Tuesday 20th March 2012 at 7.30 pm.  at the Village Hall 

Tickets  £5 including a glass of Wine  U16 £2.50 

There will be a raffle on the night.             

For Tickets please ring 01565 722195 

 FIZZ Fashion show in Aid of  
Juvenile Diabetes Research 

WARNING—OUTBREAK 
OF LITTER BUGS! 

The Parish council are         

concerned about the increase 

in litter and dumping of waste 

on the roadsides in the  parish.   

 

The Parish won the best kept 

village competition 2011 and 

would like to do well again this 

year, however they cannot 

achieve this alone.   

If we all do our bit and       

encourage    

others to do the 

same we can do 

well in 2012.  



High Speed Broadband - Please spare 5 minutes to help ! 

The government is committed to installing high speed broadband across the UK by 2015.    However this high speed 

broadband (25MB/s) is only available in areas where the providers have determined it is cost effective for them to 

install high speed connections and there are currently no plans for any of the mainstream providers to extend   

these schemes to Over Peover. 

There is government funding available to help communities bridge the gaps left by the mainstream providers but 

these communities need to prove that there is a desire for the scheme.  Therefore you can help to prove the need 

in Over Peover by going to www.connectingcheshire.org.uk, click on Join the campaign, and then Register your    

demand for high speed broadband.          

 Don’t put it off, Do it Now it will take minutes but in the long run benefit the parish.  Thank you. 

The latest position is contained in a Cheshire East document which can be accessed at: 

http://moderngov.cheshireeast.gov.uk/ecminutes/Published/C00000241/M00003637/AI00015505/

$BroadbandreportCEC050312FINAL1.docxA.ps.pdf  

It is Age Concern’s intention to take opportunities to older men   

living in Cheshire’s more rural communities and we are planning an 

exciting project called “Mobile Men in Sheds”.  This will involve   

taking traditional shed activities such as woodworking, pottery, art 

and crafts, and some more diverse opportunities such as creative 

writing, digital photography, ICT, etc, out ‘on the road’ to           

communities where such activities are difficult to access or are 

currently non-existent. 

We will equip our mobile vehicle with the appropriate tools to      

deliver sessions that will be fun, help reduce rural isolation and   

provide a social opportunity for men to get together.  To enable us 

to deliver the most appropriate activities for your area, we would be 

grateful for your help in identifying the following: 

Woodworking, Wood carving, Pottery, Art/crafts, Digital            

Photography, ICT Learning, Creative Writing or suggest other ideas. 

For more information please contact: 

Barbara Lawton, Funding Officer, Age UK Cheshire, 314 Chester 

Road, Hartford, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 2AB.   

 Email: Barbara.lawton@ageukcheshire.org.uk 

Tel: 01606 305014 

www.ageukcheshire.org.u 

Reg.Charity No. 1091608 

Men in Sheds 
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The  parish has an information  

leaflet with useful numbers and   

contacts for the area.   

This leaflet is available to all but is 

aimed at those who have  recently 

moved in to the area. 

If you would like a copy, or know of 

someone who would find it useful 

please contact a member of the 

Parish Council or the Parish Clerk 

and we will get a copy to you.   

Welcome to Over Peover Leaflet 

Thursday 1st May 2012 at           

Lower Peover School, 7.30pm.   

Alpha is an informal way to look at the 

Christian faith, each evening begins 

with a meal followed by  a DVD and then 

discussion of the topics discussed in the 

DVD.  For more information contact  

Jane Lloyd on 01565 722304. 

Alpha Course 

http://moderngov.cheshireeast.gov.uk/ecminutes/Published/C00000241/M00003637/AI00015505/$BroadbandreportCEC050312FINAL1.docxA.ps.pdf
http://moderngov.cheshireeast.gov.uk/ecminutes/Published/C00000241/M00003637/AI00015505/$BroadbandreportCEC050312FINAL1.docxA.ps.pdf


Your Say:     Please complete the form below and return it to the clerk  (address on front of newsletter) 

Diamond Jubilee 
 
The parish council would like to give  FREE Mugs to all children aged 11 or Under in Over Peover. 
 
There will be mugs available for all parish residents to buy. 
 
 
I would like my child/children to receive a free commemorative Mug from the Parish Council. 
 
We/I have ………… Children aged 11 or under 
 
I would  be interested in purchasing …….. Mugs @  approximately £8.00 each  
 
 
My Name Is………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
 

I Live at………………………………………………………………….……………………………………………………………. 

 

The School my child/children attend/s : 

 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

SAVE THE DATE. 

3RD JUNE 2012 

OVER PEOVER  

DIAMOND JUBILLE  

PICNIC. 
 

TO BE HELD AT THE OVER PEOVER CRICKET CLUB. 

 

HELP CELEBRATE THE DAY AND THE MONIES RAISED WILL HELP TO SUPPORT PEOVER SUPERIOR PRIMARY 

SCHOOL, THE CRICKET CLUB AND RAISE FUNDS FOR NEW UNDER 5’S CHILDREN’S PLAY EQUIPMENT. 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS AND SUGGESTIONS FOR THE DAY WELCOME.  

PLEASE CONTACT: KATE WADSWORTH 01625 861202.  

 

LIVE BAND 

FANCY DRESS PARADE ROYAL MEMORABILIA 

TEAS, COFFEE 

AND CAKES 

MARQUEE 
PONY RIDES 

BOUNCY 

CASTLE 
GAMES 
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 The new play equipment for the under 5’s will cost in the region of £12000.  The Parish Council have 
allocated £2500, and the jubilee should raise some funds but any ideas for further fundraising or donations 

would be gratefully received . 


